

BOULDER CITY CITY COUNCIL

MAYOR

KIERNAN MCMANUS

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

JAMES HOWARD ADAMS CLAUDIA M. BRIDGES TRACY FOLDA JUDITH HOSKINS



MEETING LOCATION: CITY COUNCIL CHAMBER

401 CALIFORNIA AVENUE BOULDER CITY, NV 89005

MAILING ADDRESS:

401 CALIFORNIA AVENUE BOULDER CITY, NV 89005

WEBPAGE:

WWW.BCNV.ORG



CITY MANAGER:

ALFONSO NOYOLA, ICMA-CM

CITY ATTORNEY:

STEVEN L. MORRIS, ESQ

CITY CLERK:

LORENE KRUMM, MMC, CPO

ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES DIRECTOR:

BRYCE BOLDT

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DIRECTOR:

MICHAEL MAYS, AICP

PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR:

KEEGAN LITTRELL, P.E.

UTILITIES DIRECTOR:

DENNIS PORTER, P.E.

POLICE CHIEF:

TIM SHEA

FIRE CHIEF:

WILLIAM GRAY, CFO

FINANCE DIRECTOR:

DIANE PELLETIER, CPA

PARKS & RECREATION DIRECTOR

ROGER HALL

Office of the City Manager News Release

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

June 2, 2020

Contact: Lisa LaPlante, Communications Manager

702.293.9302 or llaplante@bcnv.org

Police Chief Responds to Protest Plans

BOULDER CITY – The City of Boulder City is aware of a local Facebook invitation to a protest planned near the Boulder City Police Department for Thursday, June 4, 2020. The following statement is from Police Chief Tim Shea:

"I am personally and professionally appalled what occurred in Minneapolis. Boulder City Police Officers are trained on proper restraint methods and to deescalate use of excessive force as appropriate. While disappointed that a local resident has decided to make Boulder City Police Department the location of the protest, that individual has a Constitutional right to protest peaceably on City property. Our officers will monitor and ensure any planned protest remains civil."

Several business leaders asked if they should shut down during the planned protest. City leadership does not believe this action will be necessary, but business owners should decide what is best for them.

###